Athletic Department Meeting 
June 6, 2006
Present:  Ernie Ball, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Christine Francis, Michael Fruchey, Mahogany Green Rita Girardot, Kelley Hartley-Hutton, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Tony Jasick, Jennifer Keiffer, Chris Kuznar, Jeff Marsh, Sheila Marsh, Jenny Moppert, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abby Renaker, Beverly Saalfrank, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewizc, Judy Tillapaugh, Rudy Yovich
Absent:  Rebecca Coburn, Dane Fife, Dan Fox, Billy Gernon, Ru Hatachi, Brett Johnston, Scott Kneer, Kim Moore, Chad Newhard, Rich Riles, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian, Rudy Yovich
Academic Counseling: Chris Kuznar reminded everyone she is on limited hours during the summer. Anyone needing assistance should call her at home or e-mail her. Chris reminded everyone of the upcoming SOAR dates. The June 7th date is full so please steer students towards the afternoon of June 14th. The next date for SOAR will be July 12th however; there will be limited amount of options available for Student Athletes to choose from. If anyone has any questions about the SOAR list that was e-mailed yesterday please contact Leslie. Chris asked coaches to send her names for SALT Representatives.
Student Athlete Orientation will be held on August 21st. Chris is looking for some fresh ideas and volunteers to help. She would like coaches to man their tables as in previous years. Chris asked coaches to keep this date open. 

Leslie Clark stated there are presently twenty-five student athletes ineligible. Leslie has composed individual reports for each coach. Leslie would like to schedule appointments with coaches to work on solutions for making these students eligible again. Mark Pope stated to coaches to make appointments with Leslie before leaving today. Mark would like the coaches’ plan for progress in writing by Friday.  

There was general discussion on ways to correct this issue. One of the reoccurring issues is the lack of communication between the student athlete and the SAS Team. Majors are being changed without consulting Academic Counseling. 

 A PASS update was given by Leslie Clark with 76% of students passing out of program and of the twenty-nine enrolled twenty-two moved out of the program with an average of 2.5 or higher.   
Budget:  Tim stated everyone has their budget for next year and is finishing up on this year’s budget. Mark thanked Tim for all of his hard work in completing this task and for getting the Athletic Department to where we need to be budget wise.
www.GoMastodons.com:  Rudy Yovich announced by the end of August our website will undergo a transformation. We will have the url of www.GoMastodons.com. This will enable us to do live stats. The new site will be very photo driven and gives us more options. Rudy asked coaches to update their bios and submit schedules to him as soon as possible. 
IPFW Hall of Fame:  Coach Ball stated the intent is to have our first inductees by Homecoming of 2006. A list has been formed with a list of athletes from all sports. There is criteria the committee will be following in order to consider candidates. Any coaches who wish to add names please submit those names to Coach Ball by Friday. Any information you may have on a particular candidate please forward to Rudy Yovich. 

University Credit Cards:  Bev Saalfrank handed everyone the rules of the University Credit Card. Bev asked everyone to please read and follow the rules to make life easier for everyone. Tim restated the importance of following these rules and asked for everyone’s cooperation. Keith Fisher asked if there was going to be a policy change regarding the P-Card. Tim Heffron stated there has been no word from Purdue and the current policy will remain in effect.  
The Travel P-Card with head coaches name still needs to be signed out and returned as well. 
Position Searches:   Mark stated there are currently three positions open in the Athletic Department.
Associate Director of Marketing and Athletic Promotions: Mark is very pleased with the response of applications and the quality of the candidates. They will begin the interviewing process next week for this position. Anyone wishing further information on the candidates should see Mark. 

Athletic Development: This search is being done by the Development Department. This position will be housed in the Development office and will report to Linda Ruffolo. However, this person will be spending most of their time in the Athletic Department.

Athletics Secretary: Tim Heffron will begin looking at applications on Monday. Anyone wishing to assist Tim in this process please let him know. 

IPFW Marketing Concept:
Kent unveiled the new IPFW Marketing Campaign, “Back’n Blue”. This will consist of a comprehensive campaign including radio, television and billboards. The goal is to get students and the community more actively involved in athletics. 
Kent stated many times the coaching staff is asked to speak at community event. If this is something you are willing to do on behalf of the Athletics Department please let him know. 
Ron Clark asked Kent to take pictures of these various events.  

Retreat:   Mark announced that the Retreat is postponed indefinitely.
Time Out of Office:  Mark reminded everyone to send an e-mail to the Athletics list when you are planning on being out for a few days. Mark asked everyone to make sure the proper forms are completed before taking time off.
Equipment Room:  Julie Florio asked everyone to check the storage room and if there are boxes that can be thrown away she would be happy to assist. Mark asked everyone to meet with Julio and purge whatever is necessary. Mark stated there are restaurants that are looking for memorabilia and would gladly take anything we would like to offer.
Conference Update:   Mark stated we have three weeks to make an impact on the Mid-Conn. We are in the “Crunch Time”. A decision will be made on June 27th . Mark stated we recently sent out 235 letters to the community to urge them to write a letter on our behalf. Mark handed out additional letters and asked staff to either write a letter or ask someone to write a letter on our behalf.  
Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:   The Men’s Volleyball Golf Outing will be held June 16th. They are still looking for items to be donated as prizes. Congratulations to Rock Perrotte who was named 1st Team All American at the recent New Orleans game.

Mark stated there are still twenty Chancellor Merit Awards. 

Chris Paul introduced Mahogany Green as the new Women’s Assistant Basketball Coach. Chris also announced the hiring of Jenny Green. 

Ron Clark asked for the GPA’s so the boards in the Gym could be completed.

Jeff Marsh thanked everyone for their support of the Judy Marsh Memorial Golf Outing. He especially thanked Ron Clark and Chrissy Francies for all of their hard work.

Rita Girardot stated the Travel Information sheet will be listed on the front page before every away trip. She will also have a copy at her home in case of emergencies.

The next Staff Meeting will be held on July 11th at 12:00 noon in the Royal Dons room.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
